
 
 

 
 

Notice to area residents and businesses  
Montreal, December 6, 2010 

 
 

 
McGill University Health Centre’s new Glen Campus 

  
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Please be advised that, exceptionally, on Sunday, December 12, 2010, between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m., Groupe 
immobilier santé McGill (GISM) will be installing foundation piles for Block E, the MUHC Research Institute wing. 
There will be no truck traffic to or from the site on that day.  
 
Construction schedule reminder 
The regular work schedule for the piles is Monday to Saturday 7 a.m. to 10 p.m., with some exceptions, until 
spring 2011. Excavation work will continue as planned for several more weeks, following the current schedule of 
Monday to Saturday, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Trucks required to transport the day’s excavated soil will be running from 
Monday to Saturday between 5 p.m. and 10 p.m.  
 
Note that the site will be closed from December 18, 2010 to January 2, 2011, inclusively. 
 
Foundations  
Of 5,300 piles, approximately 1,000 are already in place. Installing these piles is necessary to set a solid 
foundation for the building, given the soil characteristics. Foundation work (formwork and concreting) will continue 
throughout the winter, to be completed in August 2011.  
 
Please be assured that we are aware of the inconveniences a construction site of this size can cause, and we will 
keep you informed of any changes that arise during the construction phase. 
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
 
 

 
Should you have any questions, or if you would like to receive regular updates by e-mail, please call us at 
514-934-8317 or send us an e-mail at po@muhc.mcgill.ca. You may also visit Twitter.com/CampusGlen. 
 
For more information about McGill University Health Centre’s new Glen Campus visit 
www.muhc.ca/construction. 

 


